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The Midwife Center’s mission is to promote wellness 

by providing exceptional, client-centered primary 

gynecological, pregnancy and birthing care in 

southwestern Pennsylvania’s only independent 

birth center.

Dear Friends,

We hope this report finds you and your loved ones safe and well. As we share our successes of 2019 
with you, we realize our world has significantly changed since the beginning of 2020. We started the 
year excited about our new strategic plan (please see page 2) and the World Health Organization 
(WHO) designation of 2020 as the Year of the Nurse & the Midwife. However, as this report is being 
finalized, our region and the world around us are still struggling to deal with a global pandemic, 
economic insecurity, and ongoing racial injustice that drastically impacts our society, and especially 
our health.

As of mid-March, The Midwife Center (TMC), along with the rest of the country, focused its attention 
to the evolving COVID-19 pandemic. TMC took quick and significant action to adjust its policies in 
order to continue to provide the highest quality care possible while keeping the safety of our clients, 
staff and their families as our highest priority. We’ve continued to revisit these policies in accordance 
with the latest recommendations from leading health organizations. TMC recognizes, along with 
other health providers and policy makers, that the pandemic has put a strain on our entire society, 
but has also exacerbated the disparities experienced by people of color in the US, including the 
Pittsburgh region. It also has magnified the need to re-examine how we provide reproductive and 
other healthcare in our community.

Midwives and nurses are needed now more than ever to improve healthcare outcomes. As the WHO’s 
Year of the Nurse and Midwife campaign notes, “educating nurses and midwives to international 
standards makes economic sense. It saves resources by reducing the need for costly and 
unnecessary interventions and increases quality of care and health for all.”

Despite the pandemic, we were thrilled to be able to honor the Year of the Nurse & the Midwife with 
our Reclaiming the Legacy of the Grand Midwives event in early March and our virtual celebration 
event on October 15th. We look forward to sharing more information and events to highlight how the 
time is now more than ever, to support midwife-led care. 

Thank you for continuing to support The Midwife Center.

Sincerely,
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TMC’s 2020 – 2022 Strategic Plan

TMC Staff, Board, Advisory Committee and Medical Advisory Committee members 
worked with the Bayer Center for Nonprofit Management, with feedback from 
community stakeholders, throughout 2019 to share our visions for the next phase of 
the region’s only free-standing birth center. 

We started the process with two primary goals in mind: 
1) Because we recently completed a major facility 
and program expansion that led us to become the 
largest and one of the most comprehensive birth 
centers in the country, we decided not to set out to 
add new programs and services; and 2) Ensure TMC’s 
commitment to Diversity, Equity and Inclusion was 
integrated throughout the entire plan, and not just 
included as one, separate goal. 

With these broader themes in mind, TMC established 
the following as its overall goal for the 2020 – 2022 
Strategic Plan: As a high-quality care provider in an 
environment with poor health outcomes and persistent 
racial disparity, TMC will increase its influence as a 
resource to clients of all ages, races, gender identities, 
sexual orientations, religions, and socioeconomic status 
while strengthening its personnel and financial position.

The five sub goals of the Strategic Plan are:

1.	 Financial Sustainability – Continue to diversify 
revenue through financially-sophisticated 
strategies in order to serve a diverse clientele 
throughout their lives.

2.	 Staff & Board – Retain talented and committed 
staff by becoming a more inclusive and 
competitive employer.

3.	 Programs – Maintain excellence in the full 
spectrum of programs and build those that have 
the most impact and sustainability.

4.	 Visibility – To build trust with clients from all 
populations as well as influence policy to improve 
health outcomes and address racial disparities.

5.	 Build the Pipeline – Continue the program to 
encourage new people to enter the field, especially 
people of color.

We are pleased to share that despite needing to dedicate time and resources to addressing the pandemic 
in 2020, we have made significant progress towards these goals.

Social Media  
Followers

4,600

504

1,200
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Our Programs & Services

Our team of state-licensed certified nurse midwives, registered nurses and nurse 
practitioners provide comprehensive pregnancy, birthing, and primary gynecological 
care and educational classes for people from puberty through menopause. Local grants 
and individual donor support allow us to provide walk-in and longer appointment times, 
as well as additional support, to meet the needs of our growing clientele.

Midwife Center  
Outcomes Statistics
The Midwife Center’s outcome statistics, 
like birth centers nationally, continue to be 
significantly better than the national average.

National statistics from CDC 2018

Prenatal, Childbirth, and Postpartum Services
In 2019, we had a record 464 births born in the practice. Along with 
the wonderful stories that go with each of the births, TMC provided:

146
walk-in pregnancy visits for clients who experience barriers to care. In addition 
to receiving prenatal and postpartum care from TMC midwives, clients �received 
additional health education and counseling from our clinical staff

4,868
prenatal visits

866
postpartum counseling calls

534
two-week and six-week 
postpartum visits
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Primary GYN Care
In 2019, TMC provided 2,137 primary gynecological visits, 
including annual exams, cancer screenings, contraception,  
STI screening and testing and care for gynecological problems. 

TMC experienced several exciting developments in 2019:

•	 We provided a record of 691 visits through our popular walk-
in With Woman Fridays program. 

•	 We added colposcopies to our GYN services. TMC’s Lead 
Nurse Practitioner, Dana Bloomburg, CRNP, completed a 
comprehensive training in order to provide this important 
cancer screening service at TMC.

•	 We hired a second nurse practitioner, Leigh McGowan, CRNP 
to meet the growing demand for GYN services at TMC.

Comprehensive Care
The Midwife Center continued to provide the following additional services at our facility:

TMC Nurse Practitioners (left to right): Morgan Cole,  
Dana Bloomburg, and Leigh McGowen

•	 Behavioral Health & Wellness – Our Behavioral Health 
& Wellness program offers TMC clients the opportunity 
to receive short-term therapy at our center. In 2019, 
we provided 875 behavioral health visits plus a weekly 
postpartum support group for mothers and newborns. 
In mid-2019, we added a postpartum group for 
working moms.

•	 In-house Lab – In 2019 we provided 1,240 in-house lab 
services, including starting to administer Gardasil, a 
vaccine to protect against cervical, vulvar and vaginal 
cancers caused by Human Papillomavirus (HPV).

•	 Lactation Support – We provided support through 
lactation consultation appointments, donor-supported 
Postpartum Phone Calls, our Breastfeeding Class, and 
home visits.

•	 Information & Resource Counseling – We provided 
approximately 400 Information & Resource 
Counseling encounters for our clients. This included 
connecting clients with additional resources like 
transportation and nutrition assistance, free diapers, 
and referrals for smoking cessation, childcare, 
housing and health insurance.

•	 Class Scholarships – Renamed the Diana Hull 
Prenatal Scholarship in early 2019 after our 
wonderful long-time nurse, TMC continued to 
provide scholarships to individuals and families with 
limited incomes to attend our childbirth education, 
breastfeeding and newborn care classes.
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Community Education & Engagement
Through the year, TMC staff shared information with our 
community about the benefits of midwife-led care and 
helped to mentor the next generation of reproductive 
healthcare providers. In 2019:

•	 TMC’s Community Engagement Coordinator and 
other staff members made important connections in 
Pittsburgh neighborhoods by participating in health fairs, 
educational forums, and reaching out to other social 
service providers in our region.

•	 TMC served as a clinical site for eleven students from 
several different nurse-midwife, nurse practitioner, nurse, 
social and medical assistant programs and universities.

•	 TMC nurses provided five tours for nursing students and 
made presentations at nine high schools and universities.

•	 TMC welcomed its 15th and 16th Ruth Brexendorf Stifel 
Fellows. This innovative program provides new midwife 
graduates a supportive experience in providing birth 
center care and continues to serve as a model for birth 
centers nationally.

•	 TMC staff participated and presented at local and national 
conferences regarding reproductive healthcare.

Fundraising & Events

The Sweetest Party in Pittsburgh
Our 14th annual Let Them Eat Cake event on October 18th, 
2019 attracted about 300 guests to the Hotel Monaco 
and raised more than $100,000 to support our care to 
individuals and families.

Safe, Honored & Supported
With support from local foundations, Akoya,  
TMC staff and clients, The Midwife Center 
launched its “Safe, Honored, and Supported” 
campaign. The campaign featured videos of  
TMC clients sharing their experiences with 
receiving care at The Midwife Center.

Finances

Income: $3,005,906

88%
FEES FOR SERVICE 
($2,641,688)

6%
GRANTS

($175,000)

6%
CONTRIBUTIONS

($189,218)

Expenses: $3,069,686

13%
ADMINISTRATION
($405,086)

5%
DEVELOPMENT
($144,984)

82%
PROGRAMS & SERVICES

($2,519,616)

VIP guests enjoy a toast 1st Place Professional Decorated 
Cake: Mary Jo Dowling CMSA, ICJ 
- A tale of Beatrix Potter
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Thank You to Our Donors
All year long, you and other donors supported The Midwife 
Center by supporting #GivingTuesday, matched donations 
through workplaces, contributed through United Way 
(#999078), sponsored events, and responded to our annual 
appeal letter. The Midwife Center sincerely thanks all of our 
generous donors for their support. The donors listed made 
gifts between January 1 and December 31, 2019.

Amazon Smile Donors
Meghan Adams 
Nora Alwine 
Janice Anderson, MD & Pat Downey
Christine Andrews, MD 
Carole Andrews 
Margaret Baker 
Stephanie Barto 
Anne Barton 
Martha Bell 
Judith Bellin 
Ashley Benchek 
Earl Benovitz 
Berkowitz Family Foundation 
Pat Bibro 
Michele Bieltz
Erica Biesinger 
Erin Black-McIntyre 
Dana Bloomburg, CRNP
Terri Bodnar 
Eunice Boyd 
Cheryl Bradshaw, BSN, RN, IBCLC 
Betty Braxter
Kim Brooks 
Bethany Brown 
Adam Brown
Kyrie Bushaw
Carolyn Byham 
Cynthia Cable 
Chris Capato 
Tony Carrington 
Lindsay & Christian Cashman 
Diana Chiaverini 
Melissa Ciccocioppo
Roger Clapp 
Rachel Clark 
James & Patricia Clark 
Richard Claypool 
Mary Clemens Meyer 
Susan Conaway 
Lauren Connolly 
Ronnie Cook-Zuhkle 
Ellen Coppley
Jennifer Cox-Siegel
Cindy Crain
Justin Cummings 
Michele de la Renza 
Emily DeFerrari, CNM 
Wayne & Terri DeLuca 
Gavin & Joanna Deming 
Sommer DeRose 
Rachel Dingfelder 
Sharon DiPaolo 
Patricia Documet 
Pamela Dodge 
Jamie Donne 
Todd Donnelly 
Kathryn Dougherty 
Mary Jo Dowling 
Patricia Downey 
Leslie Dunn
Duquesne Light
Daniel Edelstone, MD

Patrick Edward 
Nancy Eligator, MD 
Aya Eliza-Christie, MSN, CNM 
Joan Ellenbogen 
Jonathan Elsas
Eleanor Emmons 
Carrie Enrietti
Kathy Evans Palmisano, MSN, CNM
Everence 
Lisa Everett 
Elena Facchini 
Bruce Fickman 
Anna Fisher 
Jean Fitzgibbons 
Josette Fitzgibbons
Chris Flaherty 
Jason & Lindsay Flinn
Fluor Corporation 
Bianca Fontoura 
Ashley Foy
Elizabeth Franks
Steffi Frawley 
Kathleen & Ryin Gaines 
Nicole Gaines 
Angela Garcia 
Evan & Kate Gascoine 
Laura Geason 
Karl Gibson
Gwynn Goldring 
Jacob Goodman 
Lawrence Gorman 
Anita Greco
Renae Green 
Christine Haas
Paul Haas
Kelsey Halling 
Melody Hannegan 
Kate Harris 
Patricia Harris 
Barbara Hawk
Health Horizons 
Sherri Hickernell 
Betty Jo Hirschfield-Louik, DMD 
Leslie Hodes 
Chalice Howard
Christopher Howard 
Laura Hudson 
Diana Hull
India Hunter
Lyne Hyde
John Ingham 
Eden Ivie 
Susan Jessell 
Jewish Federation of Greater 
Pittsburgh 
Susan Johnson 
Sara Jones
Thomas Joseph 
Danielle Judd 
Christine Kaleugher
Donna Kaminiski
Donna Kanner
Aubrey Kendig

Kathleen Kenney
Charles Kent 
Miriam Kerr
Julie Kirkton 
Michelle Kleifgen
Christina Knudson 
Karen Knudson 
Chris & Tom Kobus
Diana Kobus 
Amy Kofmehl-Sobkowiak 
Stephan Koledin 
Heather Kopanoff
Sara Kryskowiak
Anne Marie Kuchera 
Leonard Kuchnicki 
Victoria Kulli & Aaron Todd 
Anne Kulli 
Scott Lammie 
Leah Lang 
Jean Lange 
Nancy Lehman 
Elsa Limbach 
Evenyn Locke
Megan Lovette 
Nathan Lyons 
Jessica Manack 
Jennifer Marshall 
Kelly Martin 
Carrie Martin 
Rachel Mauer
Tara McAlonan 
Ann McCarthy, MSN, CNM 
Tom & Barb McCarthy 
Michael McClain  
Valerie McDonald Roberts 
Emily McGahey, DM, MSN, CNM 
Robert McGahey 
Leigh McGown, CRNP 
Emily McIntire 
Deborah McKee 
Denise McMorrow, PhD
Kelly Meade 
Lisa Mears
Richard Mercer
Brittany Miller
Eileen Minnock, MSN, CNM
Casey Monroe 
Ann Moon 
Emma Moore 
Brittani Murray
Samuel Mussmann
Meagan Niebler 
Nancy Niemczyk, PhD
Jackson O’Connell-Barlow 
Robert & Denise O’Connor 
Rebecca Och
Sean Oestreicher 
Ann Ogoreu 
John Orndorff
Joseph Osborn 
Peggy Outon 
Irene Palis 
Nancy Parker 
Michele Passerello 
Diane Patton 
Joanna Percher 
Kathi Perozzi 
Megan Peterson 
Stephanie Poe 
Allison Popivchak
Veronica Pratt
Marianne Puhl 
Lisa & Ken Questiaux
Joni Rabinowitz
Megan Radomski 
Jessie Ramey 

Cathy Raphael
Dana Ratiac 
Lauren Rauscher, PhD 
Lynne Reder 
Nancy Reese 
Matthew Reeves
Jennie Renk 
Marie Rivera-Johnson 
Doug Robbins
Lauren Rocchio 
Violeta Rodriguez-Frederick 
Jason Roth 
Jason Ruprecht
Lisa Salamon 
Megan Sanders 
Reinzi Santiago
Kristin Saunders
Chris Saxton 
Robin Schessler 
Alicia Schisler
Lindsay Seal 
Adrienne Seapker 
Janet Seltman 
Amanda Shafton, MSN, CNM 
Sasha Shapiro 
Wendy Levin-Shaw
Alexis Sheenan 
Holly Shields
Louise Silk 
Cassandra Slocum 
Rebecca Smith 
Aaron Solak
Britt Solomon, MSN, CNM 
Rachel Sommerfeld 
Jeannette South-Paul, MD 
Cecile Springer 
Rebecca Stallings 
Lloyd Stamy 
Emmily Stafford 
Sarah & Matthew Starr
Lorraine Starsky 
Lisa Stauffer
Jessica Stiener-Curcio 
Andrea Stephan 
Ann Stewart-DeHart 
Megan Stiger 
Megan Strausser
Brigid Sullivan 
Heidi Swanson 
Jessie Swisher
Ellen Tafel 
Oka Tai -Lee
Devon Taliaferro
Carrie Tapyrik 
The Pittsburgh Foundation 
The Sampson Foundation 
Ngozi & Eugene Tibbs 
Marcia Tongel 
Sarah Topper 
Sarah & Nick Trbovic
Matthew Tremaine 
Jenna Tuttle 
Patricia Ulbrich 
Dawn Uzdale
Debra VerHill
Barbara Villanova 
Randi Voss
Marcin Waclawski 
Hannah Walsh 
Amanda Walton 
Megan Watson 
Traci Weatherford-Brown 
Jessica Weese 
Ceree Wilkerson 
Joe Wilson 
Amanda Wilson 

Ian Winner 

Todd Wolynn, MD

Holly Wray 

Rebecca Yago

Haakan Younes

Christina Zaremby

Janis Zentner

Robin Ziegler

Gwyn Zollinger

Matching Gift Companies
Aetna

BNY Mellon

Dollar Bank

EQT- Corporation 

Google

Progressive Insurance 

Educational Sponsors
Happy Baby Company 

Highmark Blue Cross Blue Shield  
& Allegheny Health Network 

UPMC Center for Rehab

Let Them Eat Cake Sponsors
Adagio Health

Akoya

Alera Group 

Alpha ConnecTel Technologies 

Janice Anderson, MD & Pat Downey

Vivian & William Benter 

Nancy Bernstein 

Bill Flinn Agency 

Verna Corey, ScD

Dollar Bank 

Dr. Daniel Edelstone  
& Ms. Dodi Walker Gross

Evergreen Facility Services 

Faringher, McCarty, Grey, Inc. 

Representative Dan Frankel

Gywnn Goldring 

Hefren-Tillotson, Inc

Highmark Blue Cross Blue Shield  
& Allegheny Health Network

Lilla Hillman 

The Hillman Foundation

Charity Imbrie & Jane Barnes

Jewish Healthcare Foundation 

Kimicata Brothers, Inc. 

Chris & Tom Kobus 

Meyer, Unkovic, & Scott 

Northwestern Mutual 

Peace Dental 

PITT OHIO

Pittsburgh Doula Network 

PLA Brokerage Services

Progressive Insurance Foundation

Quest Diagnostics

Cathy Raphael 

Nancy Reese 

Ruzomberka Holland Renk Smith 

Jason Roth

Rothschild Doyno Collaborative

The Rust Foundation 

Judy Ruszkowski & Ken Regal 

Shining Light Prenatal Education 

Square Cafe 

Betsy & Tom Teti

United Steelworkers

UPMC Health Plan & UPMC Magee

University of Pittsburgh School  
of Nursing

Women and Girls Foundation
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Special Thanks

Staff
Jul Bibro-Ruch,LCSW, RYT 

Carly Berube, RN, CLC

Sha’na Blackwell

Dana Bloomburg, CRNP 

Cheryl Bradshaw, BSN, RN, IBCLC

Aya Eliza- Christie, MSN, CNM

Winter Clay, BSN, RN 

Christine Croce, BSN, RN 

DeJane Dozier, MSN, CNM

Yvonne Dzurikanin

Destinee Ellis 

Shannon Gerst, RN 

Nia Graziano, MSN, CNM 

Christina Haas

Jesse Holmquist, DNP, CNM

Guen Hunter

Dana Kaufman 

Ann McCarthy, MSN, CNM 

Emily McGahey, DM, MSN, CNM

Leigh McGowan, CRNP

Renee Moothart, BSN, RN 

Kara Peterson, MSN, CNM 

Kayla Phelps, BSN, RN

Julia Posteraro 

Lucy Powell

Theresa Schmidt, MSN, CNM

Adrianna Sherman, ASN, RN 

Jacqueline Stephany 

Kit Stookey 

Jillian Tabares, BSN, RN 

Devon Taliaferro 

Sarah Trbovic 

Tia Tumminello 

Ceree Wilkerson 

Shannon Williams, RN, CLC

Board of Directors
Jason Roth, President

Anne Marie Kuchera, MS, MA, RD, LPC, Vice 
President

Christine Milsom Kobus, Treasurer

Brigid Sullivan, Secretary

Barrington Bogle, Jr

Lindsay Cashman, MS

Nancy Eligator, MD

Karl Gibson, MPH

Renae Green, IBCLC

Kate Harris

Rebecca Harris

Demia Horsley, MPH

Victoria Kulli, NPH, RN

Max Louik, Esq

Denise McMorrow, PhD, MFA

Casey Monroe, MSW

Meagan Niebler, MPH

Lauren Rauscher, PhD

Jennifer Van Dam

Advisory Committee
Jennifer Cox-Siegel

Jessica Brown

Eleanor Emmons

Marijke Hecht

Carrie Leana

Valerie McDonald Roberts

Nora Peace, Esq

Cathy Raphael

Nancy Reese

Marie Rivera-Johnson, Esq

Judy Ruszkowski

Cecile Springer

Lisa Stauffer, Esq

Medical Advisory Committee
Medical Advisory Committee 

Janice Anderson, MD, Medical Director

Daniel Edelstone, MD

Ann McCarthy, MSN, CNM, Clinical Director

Eileen Minnock, MSN, CNM

Nancy Niemczyk, PhD, CNM, Midwife 
Emeritus

Heidi Swanson, MD

Elizabeth Stifel, MD

Accreditation, Licenses,  
and Memberships of  
The Midwife Center
Licensed by the Pennsylvania Department 
of Health 

Accredited by the Commission for the 
Accreditation of Birth Centers 

American Association of Birth Center, 
member 

Greater Pittsburgh Nonprofit Partnership, 
member 

American College of Nurses and Midwives 
professional memberships

Partnerships
UPMC Magee

West Penn Hospital 

Jefferson Hospital 

Adagio Health 

This comprehensive list has been reported to the best of our ability. If any inadvertent errors 
have occurred, please contact us so they can be corrected: Ceree Wilkerson, Development & 
Communications Coordinator at c.wilkerson@midwifecenter.org or 412-321-6880 ext. 208.

The official registration and financial information of The Midwife Center for Birth & Women’s 
Health may be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State by calling toll-free, within 
Pennsylvania, 1.800.732.0999. Registration does not imply endorsement.
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